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NEWSLETTER 

91st International Association 
Legions of Honor Convention 

Silver Legacy Hotel 
Reno Nevada 

April 27 - May 1, 2022 

The 2022 convention should be a fun time.  Reno has a lot to 
offer and there is a lot to do in the surrounding area. 

Visits the IALOH website for full details at: 
www.ialoh.org/Events/Convention 

YOU BE THE JUDGE 

We are in need of a  Parliamentarian/

Judge Advocate.  If you are interest-

ed in filling the position please con-

tact the Commander or one of the 

International Officers.  

Contact information on page 11. 

Great Lakes 
August 24th - 28th, 2022 

DoubleTree by Hilton 
Independence, Ohio 

Mid-Atlantic 
Spring Convention 

Courtyard by Marriott 
March 24th - 27th, 2022 

Manassas, VA 
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Steve C. Walker, PC 

From the Commander Now Hear This 
Happy summer travels to all and may 
your days be bright with new awak-
enings. 
 
Where our newsletter left this past 
June was when I had just been elect-
ed to the position of International 
Commander on June 1st. At a sched-
uled officers meeting from June 21-
24 and appropriately and gratefully 
all our officers were able to attend 
minus Jaime Munoz from Al Raie 
Saleh Shrine from Puerto Rico be-
cause of the pandemic circumstanc-
es he was excused from attending.  
 
Our Parliamentarian/Judge Advocate 
Ted Henderson PIC has stepped 
down from the position. If you would 
like to fill the position of Parliamentar-
ian/Judge Advocate please let myself 
or any of the Lt Cmdr.’s within your 
divisions know of your desires. 
 
This past July Leighanne and I trav-
eled to Houston, TX for Imperial Ses-
sions. It was a great few days, where 
we the IALOH Color Guard present-
ed the appropriate Shrine flags for 
the Opening Ceremony on Sunday 
afternoon. We had our business 
meeting earlier that morning and that 
went well. On July 15th I traveled to 

Buffalo NY for the weekend with Is-
mailia Shrine LOH. That was good 
fellowship with numerous Legion-
naire’s and most of their Wives. The 
weather was wet and dreary, but we 
all managed to enjoy our time to-
gether. 
 
Leighanne and I had been planning 
for our August 2021 excursions for 
nearly a year and everything came 
together as planned. We left on 
the10thof August and flew to the 
Charlotte NC airport which took us to 
Kingsport TN where we had a great 
time meeting and reconnecting with 
familiar faces with the SASA LOH 
Legions of Honor for their convention 
there in Pigeon Forge TN. On Au-
gust 15th we flew to Oklahoma City 
OK for the CSSA Legions of Honor 
Convention. We again were able to 
meet and greet with many Shrine 
Bothers and their wives that we have 
known for many years. We left Okla-
homa City on Aug 23rd for Springfield 
IL for the GLSA Legions of Honors 
Convention. We were met at the 
Springfield Airport by my Asst Chief 
of Staff Bill Horrom. Bill is a member 
Ansar Shrine LOH and with them 
being the host LOH and it worked 
our splendidly. 

 
Leighanne and I feel very blessed for 
all we have experienced this year 
and all the years I have been a mem-
ber of IALOH and Al Bahr Shrine 
Temple. 
 
YITF, 
Steve Walker 
International Commander 

Quartermaster Special Notice 
 
At this time we are unable to take credit cards when ordering items off the website.  You can still use the website to or-
der items but when you check out it is going to instruct you to mail a check to the Quartermaster.  Hopefully we will be 
able start taking credit cards in the future.  When mailing a check to the Quartermaster please make it payable to the 
“IALOH”.  If you have any questions please contact the Quartermaster Mike Kimbrell.  Mike’s contact information is on 
page 11 of this newsletter.   

Patriotism Chairman Aaron Ayers  

Legionaries if your Unit performs Patriotic act(s) such as carrying the flags in a parade, posting 
the colors for events please let me know.  I report these activities at the convention and it is a 
great way to get your Unit recognized. 
You can contact me at Phone: 931-801-3488 or email: ayers.tnmason@gmail.com 

Keeping The Adjutant Updated 
It appears the pandemic is winding down and the Units are starting to meet again.  If your Unit has any changes to the 
Unit Officers or correspondence address please let the International Adjutant David Smith know.  It is very important to 
keep him informed of any changes so he can make sure the Units receive all the up to date correspondence.  If your 
Unit thinks they have missed out on some important information please let him know.  His contact information is on page 
11 of this newsletter.  
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David Ginapp, PC 

1st Lieutenant Commander Division 4 

 

Hello LOH Nobles, 
 
It has been a busy month for the 
IALOH officers as we have attended 
a lot of great events over the past 
few months.  We saw many of friends 
and have had a lot of fun in our trav-
els. 
 
In June, the IALOH officers attended 
a meeting at the hotel, in Reno, that 
will be our IALOH convention to be 
held in 2022.  If you have not seen 
the video on the IALOH web site, 
make sure that you check it out. It is 
a very nice hotel and should be fun.   
July took us to the Imperial session in 
Houston.  It is always an honor to 
carry the flags for the opening cere-
mony at Imperial.  We had a great 
time and is always nice to see the 
opening ceremony and talking to 
friends from other temples who are 
there. 
 
August, my lady Jan and I attended 
the Southeastern Shrine Association 

LOH change of Command.  We had 
a blast in Pigeon Forge seeing 
friends and the sites.  Congratula-
tions to Commander Armando Wis-
covitch and the officers on their ad-
vancements and looking forward to a 
great year. 
 
Please visit the IALOH web site to 
see any updates and meetings that 
are coming up this year and into 
2022.  Many LOH Associations are 
currently planning events for the near 
future.  Please make your reserva-
tions for upcoming LOH events. 
 
We are starting to get a lot of mem-
bers who will be attending Arlington 
Wreath Laying ceremony. The agen-
da and form for Arlington is on the 
IALOH website.  It has been a couple 
of years since we were able to get 
together to pay our respects and lay 
the wreath at the Tomb of the Un-
knowns.  Make your reservations so 
that we can keep this traditional 
event moving forward.  For those 
who have attended in the past, you 

know that this a time of remembrance 
and to have a little fun. 
 
Hope to see you soon 
David Ginapp 
1st IALOH Lt. Commander 

Imperial Session 
At the IALOH meeting at the Imperial session ideas on how to increase LOH membership was discussed.  These are just 
some of the ideas mentioned. 

1. Be a service to the community, for example provide socks or cards to veterans at the VA hospital 

or nursing home.  Recognize veterans for their service.  Join the Voluntary Service at the VA. 

2. Piggyback on activities by other organizations, community events, the VA, Boy Scouts, VFW, 

American Legion, etc.  Provide LOH information, activities 

3. Wear your shirts, pins, and put your branch of service on your shirt; you are a walking billboard 

for LOH. 

4. Wear you service ribbons, show your pride in LOH. 

5. Recruit new Shrine members to LOH at the first opportunity; visit Blue Lodges and recruit the 

veterans to join the Shriners and the LOH. 

6. Recognize all veterans at your temple, for example a plaque listing all veterans.  Does not have 

to be a member of the LOH. 

7. Have the names and branch announced for members carrying the flag at events. 

8. Carry the flag(s) in all the parades that you can. 

9. Have your meetings on days and at times that are convenient for families, provide activities for 

children to encourage younger veterans to join. 

10. Make sure new members feel welcome and are included.  Talk with your lady about being 

welcoming and friendly to other ladies. 

11. You may want to sell holders for the Fez that identify the branch of service the veteran served 

with as a fund raiser. 

12. If you now have the ladies bring a potluck dish to meetings, you may want to change it to a 

catered meal.  

13. If the application to join your temple does not ask whether a person is a veteran, get that added to 

the application.  Make sure that you are informed of veterans joining your temple and give them a 

personal invitation to join LOH. 

14. Temple and LOH have some type of military program throughout the year. 
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Russell Gray, PC 

2nd Lieutenant Commander Division 5 
GRAY AREAS:  I hope everyone 
had a great summer, you were able 
to get out to enjoy the sunshine and 
warmth of the season.  In June, Lady 
Ginny and I ventured up to Reno, 
Nevada, the location of Commander 
Walker’s convention to meet with the 
IALOH line.  We met with the staff of 
the Silver Legacy Casino Resort and 
toured the facility.  The staff rolled 
out the red carpet for us.  Plan on 
visiting “The Biggest Little City in The 
World” for the IALOH convention, 
April 27th thru May 1st 2022. 
 
August was a busy month. I made a 
quick trip to Oklahoma City for the 
Central States Shrine Association 
LOH meeting and Change of Com-
mand.  IALOH was also well repre-
sented by Commander Walker, 5th Lt 
Cmdr. Charles McIntosh, and 8th Lt 
Cmdr. Geoff Lyster.  Outgoing CSSA 
Cmdr. “Coach” Roth, Lady Toni and 
their team did a wonderful job putting 
together a jam-packed event, culmi-
nating with the Installation of Officers 
and Change of Command at the 
VFW hall.  I was honored to be the 
Installing Officer along with Installing 
Marshal, Commander Walker.  It was 
a pleasure to install the Officers for 
the 2021-2022 CSSA LOH, congrat-
ulations to Commander Jon Robbins 
and his entire line.  On a personal 
note, it has been an honor and a 
pleasure to have been the IALOH 
representative to Division 2 for the 
past 3 years.  The CSSA folks are a 
wonderful group of people and I truly 
enjoyed my time with you all. I may 
be a bit biased as a Past Command-
er of CSSA, but I stand by my as-
sessment.  Now the torch has been 
passed to 8th Lt Cmdr. Lyster. I know 

that you’re in good hands and that 
you will show him the same courtesy 
and friendship you’ve always extend-
ed to me. 
 
I came home long enough to do a 
couple of loads of laundry, reac-
quaint myself to my puppies and 
then my Chief of Staff, Mike Kearns, 
the Dude (Vince) and I were back 
out to Springfield, IL, for the Great 
Lakes Shrine Association LOH con-
vention.  It was so good to see eve-
ryone, even though the ongoing pan-
demic affected the attendance, it 
certainly didn’t dampen the fun.  
Commander Ryan Mendenhall, Lady 
Stephanie and their team did a great 
job.  I was once again honored to be 
the Installing Officer assisted by In-
stalling Marshal, Commander Walk-
er.  Congratulations to our own 4th Lt 
Cmdr. Wayne Angstrom on being 
installed as the 2021-2022 GLSA 
Commander. Congratulations to the 
entire GLSA line officers as well. 
This promises to be another chal-
lenging year for any social group, 
and these are the best guys to deal 
with whatever is thrown their way. 
 
If you’ve been waiting to see what 
our government authorities are going 
to come up with next, you should not 
delay registering for the Arlington 
Wreath Laying Pilgrimage any long-
er.  We getting close to the wire for 
rooms and registrations. Registration 
information, agenda and room rates 
can be found on the website 
www.IALOH.org under the events 
tab.  If you have never attended this 
inspirational and emotional event, I 
strongly encourage you to attend, 
you won’t regret it. I hope to see you 
there. 

As I mentioned previously, I handed 
off Division 2 to 8th Lt Cmdr. Geoff 
Lyster and I now have the privilege of 
being the IALOH Representative to 
Division 5, which includes the west 
coast, Alaska, Hawaii, and the Philip-
pines.  I look forward to supporting 
the folks from the Western Shrine 
Association and  Pacific Northwest 
Shrine Association. 
 
In case you hadn’t heard, the East 
West Shrine game has been moved 
to Las Vegas’ Allegiant Stadium on 
February 3rd 2022. This nationally 
televised game showcases some of 
the best collegiate football players.  
Come on out to enjoy a great football 
game, and take in the bright lights of 
the city that never sleeps. Viva Las 
Vegas! 
 
Russ Gray 
2nd Lt. Commander 

 

If you are interested in ordering an Arlington Tomb shirt you can order the button down 

or polo; men's and ladies. The order form is on-line.  Just follow these steps:  Go to the 

IALOH website www.ialoh.org.  Select the “Event’ menu tab then select “Arlington 

Wreath Laying Ceremony” then select “Order Your Tomb Shirt”.  

If you have any questions please contact: 

Charles McIntosh, 2310 Skipcha Dr., Harker Heights, TX 76548 

HP: 254-245-8930, CP: 254-368-1542, Email: charlesmci@hot.rr.com 

Arlington Tomb Shirt 

http://www.IALOH.org
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David Hobbs, PC 

3rd Lieutenant Commander Division 8 
The new year is underway and it is 
shaping up to be an exciting one. It 
began with an officers meeting at the 
Silver Legacy Resort in Reno, NV, 
the sight of the 91st IALOH Conven-
tion. It was fun getting all the Lt. 
Commanders together for some 
laughs and comradery. We wel-
comed in the new 8th Lt. Command-
er Geoffrey Lyster, Past Potentate of 
Kena Shrine in Fairfax, VA. It is a 
wonderful resort and also ties into 
two other casinos. 
 
Lady Lisa and I had the extreme 
pleasure of traveling to the Southeast 
Shrine Association Convention and 
Legion of Honor Change of Com-
mand in Pidgeon Forge, Tennessee. 
We had a wonderful 11 hour car ride 
with IALOH 1st Lt. Commander Dave 
Ginapp and Lady Jan. We were 
joined in Pidgeon Forge by my Per-
sonal Aide Billy Kennedy and his lady 
Wanda. We had the opportunity to 
meet up with old friends and make 
new ones. Plenty of laughs and com-
radery were evident all over the city. 
 
In September we were scheduled to 
go to the Great Lakes Shrine Associ-
ation legion of Honor Change of 
Command. Unfortunately, due to 
medical reasons, we were unable to 

attend the ceremony where good 
friend and IALOH 4th Lt. Command-
er Wayne Angstrom took over com-
mand. We wish him and Lady Sandi 
the very best and a successful new 
year and look forward to joining you 
next year. 
 
In the near future I am looking for-
ward to traveling to Buffalo, New 
York in February to oversee the 
Change of Command. Being original-
ly from Rochester, New York it will 
be a homecoming for me. I will get 
the chance to remember the cold 
and the white of upstate New York!! 
 
As you all know, in September we 
saw the passing of the 20th Anniver-
sary of the attack on the United 
States in New York City, Washing-
ton, D.C. and Shanksville, Pennsyl-
vania. I know we all felt the impact of 
that day and-the pulling together of 
all Americans including our first re-
sponders, and our military. May all 
that went to a place not made by 
human hands, Rest in Peace. 
 
We need to set our sights on the Ar-
lington Pilgrimage. After a year 
away, the cemetery finally open to 
the public. 4th Lt. Commander 
Wayne Angstrom and Lady Sandi 

are really stepping out to make this a 
memorable event. The cutoff date for 
both reservations and the luncheon is 
October 03, 2021. Reservations for 
the luncheon and room rates will not 
be honored after that date. 
 
YITF, 
David Hobbs 
3rd Lt. Commander 

BLAST FROM THE PAST 
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Wayne Angstrom, PP  

4th Lieutenant Commander Division 3 

Thank you for allowing me to serve 
as a member of our association.  I 
thank everyone who has helped me 
and our association.  Thank you Jack 
PP and Marge Conner.  Jack is my 
COS and Adjutant of our Al Koran 
LOH Unit.  Thank you Gordy Hastler 
PP and our local unit Finance Officer. 
  
GLSA LOH 46th annual meeting and 
change of command was completed 
August 25 - August 28 in Springfield 
Illinois.  Wayne Angstrom of Al Koran 
Shrine was installed as GLSA LOH 
Commander, Greg Towsley of 
Mizpah Shrine 1st Lt Commander 
and Joseph Bartley of Ansar Shrine 
2nd Lt Commander. Ronald Boyland 
agreed to continue serving as Adju-
tant for an additional year until a re-
placement is elected.  John (Popeye) 
Smith continues as Finance Officer.  
The 47th annual GLSA LOH meeting 
will be in Cleveland Ohio in 2022, 
8/24 - 8/27 at The DoubleTree by 
Hilton in Independence just south of 
Cleveland.  Registration information 
is on the ialoh.org website under as-
sociations.  There you will find regis-
tration, hotel information and agenda. 

 Our Al Koran LOH Unit continues 
planning to install and dedicate our 
Al Koran's Veterans Memorial monu-
ment Ohio VA Western Reserve 
Cemetery.  We now expect to install 
and dedicate the monument in early 
spring next year.  Al Koran's unit has 
Memorial Monument coins for sale at 
$10 each to further honor all veter-
ans.  Thank you George Anders, Al 
Koran's 2nd Lt Commander for bring-
ing this project forward and comple-
tion.  Who ever may have interest in 
securing some coins send me your 
order and $2 plus $10, total of $12 to 
cover coin cost and shipping. 
 
IALOH Arlington Wreath Laying 2021 
event November 3 thru November 6 
is upon us and we hope to see many 
of you there. 
 
The 91st IALOH Annual Convention 
will be 27 April - May 1, 2022 at the 
Row Silver Legacy Hotel in Reno 
Nevada.  This information is also on 
the ialoh.org website under events.  
There you will find Commander Ste-
ven Walker's invitation letter, regis-
tration and hotel information.  

As we hopefully return to normal op-
erations we will return to traveling 
and support of GLSA LOH and 
IALOH.  Ask a Veteran to become a 
Mason and a Shriner.  Ask a Noble to 
join your LOH Unit.  If I can help you 
please give me the opportunity! 
 
YITF, 
Wayne Angstrom, PP 
4th Lt. Commander 

International Association  

Legions of Honor 

41st Annual Arlington Wreath Laying 

 New Hotel Information 

Double Tree by Hilton 
 Washington DC - Crystal City 

300 Army Navy Dr. 
Arlington, VA  22202 

 

Dates 
November 3 - 7, 2021 

 

The cutoff date for ordering luncheon tickets and making hotel reservations is October 3rd.  

The luncheon cutoff date is final and no tickets will be sold at Arlington.  You can still make a 

hotel reservation after the cutoff date, but you are not guaranteed the IALOH rate. 

 See the IALOH website for registration form at: 

www.Ialoh.org/Events/Arlington Wreath Laying 
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5th Lieutenant Commander Division 1 

Let’s not 
 

forget 
 

to work  
 

on our 
 

membership 

Charles McIntosh, PC 

The fun begins, in June I was off to 
Reno, NV for a IALOH Officers busi-
ness meeting.  Are host Commander 
Steve Walker made our reservations 
in the Silver Legacy Hotel, which also 
contains the Eldorado and Circus 
Circus hotels.  Here is a picture of 
most of the IALOH officers and la-
dies. 

 
Next I was off to Houston, TX for the 
Imperial Session.  I had a lot of fun 
there, it was like old home week 
again. 
 
Then it was off to Central States.  
Russell Gray, 2nd Lt. Commander 
was the Installing Officer and our 
very own Commander Steve Walker 
was the Installing Marshall.  I was 
lucky and won a nice Masonic cane. 
 
Next I am on the way to Arlington, 
VA for the wreath laying ceremony.  
Hope to see you there!!! 
 
YITF, 
Charles McIntosh 
5th Lt. Commander 

Top: International Officers and Ladies 

Middle: IALOH Posting colors at Imperial 

Left: Imperial Potentate Jim Smith 

CSSA Installation of Officers 
Top: IALOH Commander Steve 
Walker—Installing Marshall 
Bottom: 2nd Lt. Commander Russ 
Gray Installing Officer. 
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Wayne Steele, PC 

6th Lieutenant Commander Division 7 

Greetings to all and hope all are do-
ing well.   I have been assigned Divi-
sion 7 and have only had the pleas-
ure of meeting with only a few of you 
thus far.  Division 7 consist of the 
following Shrines:  Al Menah, Nash-
ville, TN, Aladdin, Columbus, OH, Ali 
Ghan, Cumberland MD, Almas, 
Washington, D.C., Antioch, Dayton, 
OH, Boumi, Baltimore, MD,  Cresent, 
Burlington, NJ, Irem, Wilkes-Barre, 
PA,  Jaffa, Altoona, PA, Lu Lu, Plym-
outh Meetings, PA, Nur, Wilmington, 
DE, Rajah, Reading , PA, Syria, 
Pittsburg, PA, Syrian, Cincinnati, OH,  
Tadmor, Akron, OH, Zem Zem, Erie, 
PA, Zembo. Harrisburg, PA, Zenobia, 
OH, and Salaam, Livingston. 
 
Since our last newsletter Lady Vicki 
and I have been busy.  On 19 June 
we participated in the Moon Pie Pa-
rade in Bell Buckle, Tennessee.  Yes, 
there is such a parade as the Moon 
Pie Parade.  Moon Pies were created 
in Tennessee. A few days later we 
headed off to Reno, Nevada where 
we viewed the venue for next year’s 
IALOH Convention and spent some 
time touring the area and contributing 
to the local economy. It was a great 
to see old friends and Lady Vicki and 
I enjoyed visiting old Virginia City. 
          
From Reno we drove out to Huston, 
Texas for the 2021 Imperial Session, 
from three to seven July where it was 
my pleasure to participate in the 

Opening Flag Ceremony along with 
other members of the IALOH.  It was 
an excellent good event and I had 
the pleasure of meeting LOH mem-
bers that I had not had the pleasure 
of meeting up until that time.  In July I 
also presented colors at the Trubador 
Theater in Nashville, Tennessee 
along with members of the Al Menah 
Shrine LOH. 
 
Although they are no longer in my 
division, I was invited to attend the 
annual picnic of the Ismailia Shrine 
LOH in W. Seneca, New York.  Alt-
hough the weather did not cooperate 
and we did get a little wet it was still a 
great event and I want to thank the 
Commander, Edward Worden, for the 
invite and Dan Walther for providing 
Lady Vicki and I a place to stay dur-
ing our visit. 
 
The South Eastern Shrine Associa-
tion, which I am a member and an 
Officer, held their annual meeting at 
Pigeon Forge, Tennessee, during 
Mid-August, where Armando Wiscov-
itch was advanced to Commander of 
the SESA.  I had the honor of being 
advance to 1st LtCmdr.  Several 
members of the IALOH were present 
at the event to include Commander 
Steve Walker.  I will be presenting 
Colors at the Veterans Home Coming 
event in Grove Oaks Tennessee on 
16 September.  As a veteran myself 
it is an honor to be able to do this. 

 
 Lady Vicki and my niece Crystal are 
looking forward to the pilgrimage to 
Arlington, Virginia for the laying of the 
wreath at the Tomb of the Unknown 
Soldier.  If you have not made your 
reservation to attend time is running 
out to do so. The event is scheduled 
from 3 through 7 November.  Every-
thing you need to register can be 
found on the IALOH Web Page at 
www.IALOH.org. 
 
YITF, 
Wayne Steele 
6th Lt. Commander 

Above: Ladies serving soup at the Friday luncheon. 
Left: Arlington Halloween Contest Ansar LOH 

Arlington 2019 

http://www.IALOH.org
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8th Lieutenant Commander Division 2 

Geoffrey Lyster, PP 

Greetings.  Lady Theresa and I have 
really enjoyed traveling around the 
country and enjoying the pageantry 
and camaraderie among the various 
LOH organizations.  The summer is 
usually the busiest time and the year 
for the LOH and this year was no 
exception. 
 

Since the date of my last article 
(June 15) Lady Theresa and I were 
honored to attend the Kena LOH 
Summer Dinner on June 19.   
Next, from June 22-24, 2021 I was 
honored to attend the IALOH Officer 
Planning Meeting at the Silver Lega-
cy Resort in Reno, NV.  As this was 
my first IALOH Planning Meeting I 
was impressed with the efficient busi-
ness meetings and fellowship.   We 
received a personalized tour of the 
Silver Legacy hotel complex, and I 
convinced that next year's conven-
tion is going to be one of the best 
ever! 
 

 On July 4, 2021 I marched with the 
local LOH Unit in the Fairfax Inde-
pendence Day Parade.  It was great 
to begin parading again and we had 
a terrific turnout of LOH members 
and other Shriner Units. 
 

On July 17, 2021 I attended the Ra-
jah LOH Family Picnic in Reading, 
PA (see photo below).  This annual 
LOH event attracts LOH members 
from all over the Mid-Atlantic region.  
I always enjoy the outdoor "Barnyard 
Bingo" in the beautiful Rajah Pavil-
ion.  Special thanks to Rajah Cmdr 
Jim Cocuzza for his warm hospitality. 
On July 24, Lady Theresa and I were 
pleased to attend the Shriner-
Scottish Rite Family Picnic at Kena 

Shrine Center.  The LOH was in full 
force since Cmdr Kevin Hall and La-
dy Cheryl Hall were main event or-
ganizers. 
 

On August 12-15 I was pleased to 
attend the South Eastern Shrine As-
sociation (SESA) LOH Annual Meet-
ing & Installation in Pigeon Forge, 
TN.  It was quite an event with the 
Int'l Cmdr and five Int'l Lt. Cmdrs all 
in attendance 
 

On August 18-20 I attended the Cen-
tral States Shrine Association 
(CSSA) LOH Annual Meeting and 
Installation in Brick Town, Oklahoma 
City, Oklahoma.  Congratulations to 
CSSA LOH Commander Jon Rob-
bins and all the new CSSA LOH Of-
ficers.  Hats off to them for delivering 
a great steak dinner to all attendees. 
On September 10, 2021 we hosted 
the Mid Atlantic Shrine Assoc. 
(MASA) Fall Conference in Virginia 
Beach, VA.  We had five Honor 
Guard Teams registered for our an-
nual MASA Military Drill Competition.  
Special thanks to MASA LOH Adju-
tant Barry Weisser for his Yeoman 
administration and to Ill. Larry Parks 
for being the MASA LOH Inspector.  
It's nice to have a USMC Master 
Gunnery Sergeant on the team.  
Congrats to Team Kena for earning 
first place.  After the competition we 
all enjoyed a great picnic luncheon 
and cornhole tourney at Khedive 
Shrine Center.  As MASA LOH Cmdr, 
I was honored to award the winning 
trophies.  The next day, over a dozen 
MASA LOH units participated in the 
annual MASA Parade. 

On the horizon….We are looking for-
ward to welcoming everyone to the 
Oasis of northern Virginia for the 41st 
Annual Arlington Wreath Laying Cer-
emony" from November 3-7, 2021.  
This will be a great time of year to 
enjoy the fall foliage in Virginia. 
 

Additionally, we are looking forward 
to the MASA LOH Spring Meeting 
and Commander's Ball to be held 
March 24-27, 2021 in historic Manas-
sas, Virginia.  There will be a Friday 
Welcome Party; business meeting 
and lavish Commander's Ball on Sat-
urday night in the beautiful Kena 
Shrine Center Main Ballroom.  For 
registration and details see the 
IALOH website (IALOH.org); go to 
the Associations tab; Mid-Atlantic 
Association web page. 
YITF, Geoffrey Lyster, PP 
8th Lt. Commander 

Left: MASA 
LOH Officers 

at Raiah 
Picnic. 

 
Right: Kena 

LOH 1st 
Place MASA 

Inline In-
spection 

Team 
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The Holidays are just around the corner so the 
International Association Legions of Honor 

Officers and Their Ladies 
Wish You A  

Happy Thanksgiving 
And   

Merry Christmas 

From the International Adjutant/Editor 

David Smith, PC 

Hi Everyone, 
 
The Imperial Session in Houston, 
Texas was a lot of fun.  It was great 
to get out and see old friends.  On 
the way back home Lady Kathy and I 
stopped in New Orleans to see the 
WW II museum.  It was fantastic!  If 
you ever get the chance to visit it is 
well worth it. 
 
If your Unit or Association has an 
event and would like it added to the 
newsletter or the website please let 
me know. 
 
The next big event is the Arlington 
Wreath laying.  Hope to see you 
there. 

The yearbook 
has been printed 
and mailed.  If 
you did not get 
one and think 
you should have 
received one  
please contact 
the International 
Adjutant.  If you 
did not order a 
yearbook and 
would like one 

they are $20.00 per book.  Please 
mail a check payable to IALOH to 
the International adjutant or order 
one online at the IALOH web store.  
The Adjutant contact information is 
on page 11. 
 
That is all for now.  Until next time, 
aim high. 
 
YITF, 
David Smith, PC 

IALOH Officer Candidate 
 

If you are planning to run for an 
IALOH Officer position the cutoff day 
for document submission is  
February 26, 2022. 

Article deadline for the 

January 2022 newsletter  

December 15, 2021 
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Commander 
Steven C. Walker, PC 
12260 Horado Road 
San Diego, CA 92128-2742 
CP: 760-917-9282 
E-Mail: swalker014@gmail.com 
 
1st Intl. Lt. Commander 
David Ginapp, PC 
6433 Wedgewood Court 
Spring Hill, FL 34606 
HP: 352-667-1620 
CP: 352-318-9806 
E-Mail: davidginapp@gmail.com 
 
2nd Intl. Lt. Commander 
Russell A. Gray, PC, CSSAPC 
10447 Mount Mitchell Court 
Las Vegas, NV 89149 
HP: 702-483-5121 
CP: 303-901-7044 
E-Mail: a320fti@msn.com 
 
3rd Intl. Lt. Commander 
David A. Hobbs, PC 
2709 Kala Lane 
Plant City, FL 33563 
CP: 813-727-8103 
E-Mail: shwdsnr2003@hotmail.com 
 
4th Intl. Lt. Commander 
Wayne Angstrom, PP, PC 
6336 Cady Road 
North Royalton, OH 44133 
CP: 305-609-3376 
E-Mail: Angstrom@angstromgraphics.com 
 

5th Intl. Lt. Commander 
Charles McIntosh, PC 
2310 Skipcha Drive 
Harker Heights, TX 76548 
HP: 254-245-8930 
CP: 254-368-1542 
E-Mail: charlesmci@hot.rr.com 

6th Intl. Lt. Commander 
Wayne R. Steele, PC 
984 Wimberly Road 
Estill Springs, TN 37330 
CP: 619-962-3677 
E-Mail: wayne.r.steele.usmc@gmail.com 
 
7th Intl. Lt. Commander 
Jaime Muñoz, PP, PC 
PO Box 249 
Santa Isabel, PR 00757 
HP: 787-367-6127 
E-Mail: jaimemunoz65@gmail.com 
 
8th Intl. Lt. Commander 
Geoffrey Lyster, PP, PC 
4542 Rawlings Place, Unit B 
Saint Charles, MD 20602-1577 
CP: 703-725-7862 
Email: geoffrey.lyster@yahoo.com 
 
Intl. Adjutant 
David Smith, PC 
1018 SW Walter Avenue 
Lake City, FL 32024 
HP: 386-752-0475 
CP: 785-633-8527 
E-Mail: adjutant@ialoh.org 
 
Intl. Finance Officer 
Peter F. Phillips Jr., PIC, PC 
1902 Parkwood Drive 
Forest Hill, MD 21050-2005 
HP: 410-557-8281 
CP: 410-382-9612 
Fax: 410-557-8291 
E-Mail: finance@ialoh.org 

Quartermaster 
Michael L. Kimbrell, PC 
11259 Spring Meadow Trail 
Lebanon, IL 62254 
CP: 618-447-0460 
E-Mail: panama_mike@hotmail.com 
 
Veterans Administration Rep 
Larry J. Hearn, PC 
5913 Price Lane 
Indianapolis, IN 46254-2822 
CP: 317-797-0870 
E-Mail: lloydhearn@comcast.net  
 
Sergeant-at-Arms 
Guy A. Ferrelli, PC 
4080 Barton Road 
Clarence, NY 14031 
HP: 716-634-7615 
CP:716-479-2250 
 
International Chaplain 
John A. Welch, PC 
1301 N 43rd Street 
Saint Joseph, MO 64506-2422 
HP: 816-387-6603 
CP: 816-261-4897 
E-Mail: lindawelch@ponyexpress.net 

Disclaimer 

Opinions expressed in individual articles are the 

opinions of the authors and not necessarily those 

of the Editor or Office of the IALOH.  Articles may 

be edited for size constraints but editorial content 

will not be changed. 

Newsletter Requirements 

The newsletter is published according to the schedule set 

forth by the Int’l. Commander.  The purpose of the newsletter 

is to “pass the word” and get applications/forms to the mem-

bership.  Distribution is to all Legion of Honor Units and to 

individual subscribers at the rate of $10.00 per year.  A free, 

on-line version is available for download on the IALOH web-

site - www.ialoh.org.  If you would like to receive a printed 

edition please contact the International Adjutant. 



International Association Legions of Honor 

1018 SW Walter Ave 

Lake City, FL 32024 

 

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

Phone: 386-752-0475 
Email: adjutant@ialoh.org 

The objectives of the 
 International Association Legions of Honor: 

 
To foster a Spirit of Patriotism 

 
 and Love of Country and Flag;  

 
To Perpetuate the memory  

 
of our Comrades in Arms 

 
who made the Supreme Sacrifice  

 
by giving their lives for their country  

 
while members of the Armed Forces; 

 
To devote our efforts as individuals 

 
 and Legion of Honor Units  

 
to strive for and increase in  

 
Friendship and Cooperation between our  

 
Legion of Honor Units  

 
and other Units of Shriners International. 

Website: www.ialoh.org 
 

On the website you can find: 
 

List of Current Officers 
 

Division Assignments 
 

Upcoming Events 
 

Forms  
 

Newsletter 

It's an honor to 

 belong to the  

Legion of Honor!  


